Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke

P.O. Box 720 Kahnawà:ke Mohawk Territory JOL 1B0 Phone: (450) 632-7500 Fax: (450) 638-5958

Web Site: www.Kahnawake.com E-mail: communications@mck.ca Enhsakotò:kénhte Nitiotié:ren Tsi Ietsenhaientáhkhwa

Tsi Nahóten Karihwanákere No'nenk News Release

MCK receives letter of complaint against Council Chief

(Kahnawake – 23, Kenténha/October 2010) The Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke is informing the community that Chief & Council have received a letter of complaint against Chief Kahsennenhawe Sky-Deer by a community member.

The letter was discussed at the Council meeting of Monday, 22 Kentenhkó:wa/November. According to procedure, the issue must be addressed as per the *Disciplinary Measures* of the Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke. However, as the matter is being looked into by the Kahnawà:ke Peacekeepers, there is no need to name an outside investigator at this time.

-30-

For information about this release, please contact: Joe Delaronde, Political Press Attaché Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke 450 632 7500 ext. 2251, joe.delaronde@mck.ca